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Silverwood School 
Building Community, Inspiring Learning 

Value for Term 2 Courage 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Campus News 

Rowde Campus 

The weather never stops us at Rowde 

Campus! Although we have had a lot of wet 

weather recently, classes have still been 

getting outside to have their Learning 

Outside the Classroom lessons.   

When you have animals to look after and 

gardens to tend the work never stops.  

 

 

 

 

  

 
 

10th November 2023 Newsletter 
 

 

Term Dates 

Term 2 

30/10/23 – 20/12/23 

Please note that the 

school is finishing early 

on the last day of term 2 –  

Wednesday 20th December 

@ 13:40   

Term 3 

Teacher training day 

04/01/24 

05/01/24 – 09/02/24 

 

  

 

Absence 

If your child is going to be 
absent from school please 

ensure you inform the 
school before 9.30am. You 
will need to let us know the 
reason and the expected 

return date. 

If your child is unwell with 
sickness or diarrhoea, the 
school policy is that they 
can only return to school 

when they have been clear 
of symptoms for 48 hours. 
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These are pictures from Oak Class looking after the 

gardens and Beech class learning all about Bird’s nests 

and even giving building nests a go themselves. 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Last week our Year 11 Performing Arts Music group performed their version of ‘Someone You Loved’; by 
Lewis Capaldi to an audience of Key stage 3 and 4 pupils along with staff. The dedication on display 
demonstrating our Silverwood values, particularly courage, were as evident as was the desire to give 
everything for their audience.  
The students have been working on a variety of pieces and this is their 3rd performance of this kind.  We are 
very much hoping to establish an easy to transport repertoire, so, we might be seen busking in a town near 
you soon. 

 
 
It is with great sadness that we have to share with you the passing of 
Liz Lamb from our Rowde campus. Liz was not only a great Colleague 
but a valued member of our cleaning team who will be sadly missed by 
all who knew her. 
 
It was a gift to have known and worked with her. Her friendliness and 
readiness to help anyone that needed it, be they adult or pupil was so 
touching to see. She always had time to listen. The sun has set on 
such an amazing person, it was both a privilege and honour to have 
known her.  
We won’t cry because she left us but smile because of the memories 
she have left us with. Always in our thoughts. Thank you for being part 
of the Silverwood family. 
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We were really happy to welcome Steve Pope, the Chair of Imperial Charity, to Silverwood who presented us 
with a cheque for £2000.  The money has been used across Silverwood to pay towards activities for all our 
pupils. We are incredibly grateful to the charity for their continued support and the children were very excited 
to meet him. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Chippenham Campus 

Starling class have been enjoying visits from Chloe’s mobile farm and this 

week we met a rabbit and a guinea pig. The pupils are becoming more 

confident each week and starting to approach the animals and even stroke 

them. They are really embracing this terms value of courage by being as 

brave as they can when trying something new.    
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Chaffinch class have been working together to make biscuits in cooking and 

nutrition this term. We have been pointing out the ingredients on our 

communication boards and taking it in turns to use the switch to mix the 

ingredients together in the bowl.   

 

 

 

Yellowhammer class enjoyed exploring 

pumpkins. We looked at different sized and 

coloured pumpkins. We enjoyed scooping out 

the seeds and feeling the different textures. 

The pumpkin was carved and we shone a 

torch in it! It looked very spooky!! 

 

 

 

 

 

In Learning outside the classroom – LOTC we have been making art work using leaves collected from our 

outside area. 
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Trowbridge Campus 

Trowbridge Campus had a wonderful end to Term 1 with our Harvest Festival 

Celebrations. We would like to pass on a great big thankyou to everyone that 

joined us during the day and also for the amazing donations – your generosity 

was incredible. All of the food we received went to the Storehouse Food Bank, 

Trowbridge who were very grateful for the support. 

 

 

 

 

Term 2 has already been very busy. In Robins class have explored pumpkins. First, they felt the outside of 

the pumpkins and they were cold and smooth; then they cut the tops off to see what was inside. The 

children described the inside of the pumpkins as ‘squishy and squashy’ and ‘wet’. All of the children in the 

class either looked closely, touched or played with the pumpkins. 

Owls successful start has included shopping trips to buy ingredients for their 

seasonal themed cooking sessions. Pupils have also taken part in Team games 

in PE and have enjoyed completing their physiotherapy programmes in the hydro 

pool. 

And… Swans class have been working really hard in Maths, recognising and 

ordering numbers to 50.  
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What’s on: 
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Can you help 

We are hoping, with your help again, to support a local Wiltshire based Charity called Re:Fresh. 

Re.Fresh is a schools based project that provides toiletry and sanitary items to children and young people in 

need. It was established in 2015 in response to a growing awareness that many students are facing 

complex circumstances which means that their basic hygiene requirements are not being met. 

Re:Fresh discovered that by providing a simple bag of toiletries young people were empowered to take 

control and care for themselves. 

We are asking for donations to help Re:Fresh carry out their mission and to ensure as many young people 

as possible can access the benefits of these toiletry bags. 

The items currently needed are: 

Shampoo 

Shower Gel 

Soap 

Toothpaste 

Toothbrush 

Sanitary Towels 

Brush/Comb 

Deodorant 

We have collection points set up at all four of our main Campuses in the reception area, please feel free to 

either send items in with your child or drop them at reception. Any donation would be hugely appreciated. 

 

Children in Need: 

We are fundraising to raise money for Children in Need and students can 

come into school wearing spotty clothing should they wish to. This is not 

compulsory and could we ask if any donations would like to be made that 

they are made through our ParentPay link below: 

 

https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=12610 

 

 

             

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Foc/Default.aspx?shopid=12610
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Information: 

ParentPay - our online payment service. 

You should have received a letter with an activation code for the new online ParentPay system. 

Once registered you will be able to pay for items such as lunches & school trips online using your credit / debit 

card. Please refer to the school website for further information & guidance. 

         

Pupil Services team will be on hand to help you register if you are experiencing difficulties, so please do get 

in touch if you require some support.  

 

Young Carers - A Young Carer is a child under 18 who regularly 

helps to look after a family member or friend who is disabled, ill, 

has a mental health condition or addiction problem.  

Children can engage in: 

• Practical tasks (cooking, housework and shopping) 

• Physical care (lifting or helping someone use the stairs) 

• Personal care (dressing, washing, helping with toilet needs) 

• Managing the family budget (collecting benefits and prescriptions) 

• Managing medication 

• Looking after younger siblings 

• Helping someone communicate 

Silverwood can support young carers. If you, or a family member, needs support please contact 

the school office or your child’s teacher. 
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Reminders: 

SeeSaw 
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Pupil permissions 

Can we remind parent/carers to complete the consent form for Pupil photo permissions at your nearest 

opportunity please. Below is a link which will take you directly to it.  

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=Y6ViQfoLFUq0yECeBtox_5X8ac4XX1ZKm9STqkU

did1UMUs4QkpURzBKS0pNT09PQ0c4TE5ON1dRVC4u 

 

School Dinner Ordering 
 

Can we remind parent/carers to let pupil services know if you require any pre-booked school lunches to be 
cancelled in advance, for occasions where you are aware of any upcoming appointments due to arise or if 
your child will be off poorly for the upcoming days ahead.  

If you require any support with this please contact a member of the Pupil Services Team via email 
pupilservices@silverwood.wilts.sch.uk and they will be more than happy to help. 

 

Allergy Information Questionnaire 

We are in the process of updating our records to ensure all pupils 

allergy information is accurate.  

Please could I ask that you spend a couple of minutes to complete 

the online questionnaire you will have received via email. 

Alternatively scan the QR code below.  

 

 

 

 

 

   

https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=Y6ViQfoLFUq0yECeBtox_5X8ac4XX1ZKm9STqkUdid1UMUs4QkpURzBKS0pNT09PQ0c4TE5ON1dRVC4u
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=Y6ViQfoLFUq0yECeBtox_5X8ac4XX1ZKm9STqkUdid1UMUs4QkpURzBKS0pNT09PQ0c4TE5ON1dRVC4u
mailto:pupilservices@silverwood.wilts.sch.uk
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Dates for your diary 

 

• Friday 17th November 2023 – Children in Need Day 

• Tuesday 5th December 2023 – Sixth form college Christmas coffee shop 

• Friday 15h December 2023 – Christmas Jumper Day 

• Friday 15th December 2023 – Christmas Dinner Day 

• Wednesday 20th December 2023 – Last day of Term 2 

 

Please note that the school is finishing early on the last day of term 2 – Wednesday 20th December 

13:40.     Taxis will collect students from school at this time.  

 

 

 

 

 

Student Photo Permissions 

 

Please note that this newsletter is circulated to 400+ student parent/carer families fortnightly. If 

you would like to change your child’s photograph permissions and remove them from appearing 

in any photographs in the Silverwood School newsletter please email 

admin@silverwood.wilts.sch.uk.  

 

Thank you for taking the time to read our newsletter. 

We hope that you will find this informative. 

If you have any questions regarding the content of the newsletter or about school, you should contact 

your child’s site or use the ‘contact us’ form found on the school website. 

Website - www.silverwood.wilts.sch.uk 
Telephone - 01380 850309 

Email - admin@silverwood.wilts.sch.uk 
 

mailto:admin@silverwood.wilts.sch.uk
http://www.silverwood.wilts.sch.uk/
mailto:admin@silverwood.wilts.sch.uk

